
SEASONS 
A N  U P DAT E  F R O M  A S B U R Y  H E I G H T S

Visit us at AsburyHeights.org 
or call 412-341-1030

2022



Dear Friends:

In June, I will celebrate my first anniversary as executive director  
of Asbury Heights.  I want to take a moment to thank everyone  
for their warm welcome as I transitioned into this new role. Asbury 
is a wonderful place and it’s the people who make it that way!  
I have enjoyed working with the Asbury Heights of UPMC Board  
of Directors, our Leadership Team and staff, and most importantly,  
our residents and their families.  

Last year was certainly another challenging one as we continued 
to mitigate the spread of COVID-19 within our community.  We 
have turned a bend in this pandemic, with tools we didn’t have a 
year ago, such as effective vaccines and treatments.  One thing 
that has been a constant in such an uncertain time has been our 
Asbury Donors!  With their support, we continue to carry on our 
rich history of caring for older adults.  

I hope you enjoy this issue of Seasons, as we feature various 
campus upgrades and improvements, acknowledge the generosity 
of our donors, and share ways you can support our mission by 
considering Asbury in your 2022 charitable plans.  

Sincerely,

Joey L. Boyles, MHA, NHA
Executive Director 

Welcome

Centers for Rehab Services Joins Asbury Heights
Asbury Heights recently welcomed UPMC 
Centers for Rehab Services to its campus. 
We are proud to collaborate with one of 
the largest networks of community-based, 
comprehensive rehabilitation services in 
western Pennsylvania.

UPMC Centers for Rehab Services provides 
an extensive rehabilitation inpatient/
outpatient program that includes physical, 
occupational, and speech therapy. Therapists 
conduct evaluations, develop and implement 
specific treatment plans, and provide ongoing 

assessments based on individual needs. 
Through Asbury’s affiliation with UPMC 
Senior Communities and UPMC Centers for 
Rehab Services, we’re able to offer substantial 
benefits in terms of resources for our residents.

Therapists can help adapt home environments 
to fit a resident’s needs and work with 
restorative nurses to create goals that will 
allow residents to continue functioning at their 
highest level. Neurological-based programs are 
also available for those living with Parkinson’s 
and other neurodegenerative brain disorders.
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Dollars at Work
Asbury’s affiliation with UPMC Senior 
Communities and having a strong network of 
donors, provided for many improvements to 
our campus. 

Mall Ceiling
The Mall skylight received a new ceiling late last year. 
The new design still allows for natural light to fill the 
space through new windows but also includes additional 
recessed lighting that shines overhead. The new design 
enables better regulation of temperature. 

New plant life, including a moss wall, has also been 
added to the common area. 

Patio Enhancement at Asbury Place
Throughout our campus, we have a variety of beautiful gardens and patios for our residents and visitors to enjoy 
the outdoors especially during the spring, summer, and fall seasons. Last August, thanks to the generosity of the 
family of the late Rev. Susan Davies Buell, the outdoor courtyards of Asbury Place received a refresh.   

The main patio now has new tables, chairs, cabana umbrellas, and beautiful flower and vegetable gardens which 
surround the freshly painted gazebo. The interior courtyard has several new sitting areas, a cabana umbrella, 
hostas, and two beautiful planters. We are most appreciative of Rev. Buell’s family for providing support of this 
project and creating a space that is warm and welcoming for residents and their families.

Bench Tribute
Last summer, an anonymous 
donor took advantage of one 
of our naming opportunities 
by dedicating a bench in 
memory of their parents. 
Thanks to this generosity, 
the donor is supporting the 
mission of Asbury Heights 
while also providing our 
residents and their families 
with a relaxing and beautiful 
area to visit with one another.

Virtual Reality Program
While life as we knew it was essentially on hiatus, many 
of us relied on video call technology to connect with our 
loved ones. At Asbury, we took things a step further and 
introduced virtual reality (VR) to residents across our campus. 

When participants wore the headset, they were 
transported into a virtual world. Using intuitive controllers, 
they could interact within the virtual world whether 
by playing a game, simply exploring the environment, 
or learning something new. Residents who tried the 
equipment were instantly captivated and continued to  
use the equipment as often as they could.  

“Virtual reality is extremely beneficial to our residents,” 
said Teresa Valentino, activities director. “They are 
essentially able to transport to places they always wanted 
to go or return to some of their favorite destinations.”  

It wasn’t long before we developed an official VR program 
on the Asbury campus. With support from PNC Charitable 
Trust, Asbury was able to purchase 12 headsets, special 
controllers, games, charging stations, cleaning supplies, 
and other accessories essential for the full VR experience. 

“Residents can go fishing, golf, hunt, or even go into a 
famous painting. The experiences are endless!” said Teresa. 
“This immersive technology has been shown to reduce 
loneliness and improve mental health. It’s certainly having  
a positive impact on the residents at Asbury Heights.” 

Those who prefer to be spectators to the virtual 
experience can watch the action as it unfolds on 
television thanks to a Google Chromecast device.

New Sunset Room 
Independent Living residents were introduced to an 
improved Sunset Room during the Grand Opening on 
January 11. The refurbished multi-purpose room features 
an 85” television, game tables, countertop, cabinets, 
refrigerator, and relocated grand piano. Additional 
improvements include new light fixtures, carpeting, 
window shades, and a fresh coat of paint. 

Asbury Villas
Our Asbury Villas community was given a fresh look 
that included removal of wallpaper, new paint, flooring, 
and lighting on the first floor. This is the first major 
makeover since the building opened its doors in 2001. 
Renovations have begun on the second- and third-floor 
common areas. 
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A Simple Way to Make a 
Significant Gift  
We are fortunate to have donors who remember Asbury 
Heights in their legacy planning by naming our organization 
in their will, or as a beneficiary of an insurance policy or a 
charitable gift annuity.

By making these arrangements, these individuals are a  
part of our 1908 Society and provide funding for Benevolent 
Care, Spiritual Life, and environmental and programmatic 
improvements right here at Asbury all without using  
current resources.

It’s an easy way to give, and your gift, large or small, is greatly 
appreciated!  To learn more about becoming a 1908 Society 
Member or find out how to name Asbury as a beneficiary 
in your estate plans, contact Courtney Kartman at Asbury 
Foundation (412-571-5106 or kartmanca@upmc.edu). 

Already made plans? Let us know! It enables us to specifically 
apply your gift to our campus programs/projects that are near 
and dear to you.

Amazon Smile
When you shop at AmazonSmile, Amazon will  
donate to Asbury Foundation. Support us every time 
you shop. http://smile.amazon.com/ch/25-1555688

Please join us in taking a 
moment to remember the 
following whose thoughtful 
planning resulted in 
a bequest to Asbury 
Foundation in 2021:

Rev. Donald Baird
Harriet Dick
Shirley Mixson
Centa Swat
Eleanora Thomas

Resident Community Days
Last summer’s Resident Community Days were 
developed in place of our traditional campus-wide 
Family Day event. Because of continued efforts to 
mitigate the spread of the coronavirus, separate 
community events allowed residents and their limited 
guests an opportunity to come together for food, live 
entertainment, and fellowship in smaller groups. 

And because of the need to continue to keep residents 
safe, Community Days will replace Family Day again this 
year. Look for more information soon. 

“We were so happy to 
be able to host these 
Resident Community 
Days while still 
keeping attendees 
safe. Residents and 
families need fun  
days like these every 
so often.”

Joey Boyles 
Executive Director
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Dan Belisario’s  
Door Décor 
Dan Belisario moved into his 
apartment at Asbury Heights last 
year. Asbury’s location is just a 
short distance from Scott Township 
— a community he called home for 
over five decades.

The move was prompted by the 
passing of his wife Pat, to whom 
he was married to for nearly 60 
years. Home didn’t feel like home 
anymore without Pat — and the 
house was too much for Dan to 
maintain at this point. His daughter, 
Kathy, helped him find a new home 
at Asbury.

While Dan adjusted to his new 
apartment, Kathy frequently 
returned to his former home to 
sort through her parents’ personal 
belongings. She eventually came 
across an old pair of Pat’s ice 
skates in the attic.

During a conversation with her father, Kathy 
hinted that she was going to make a special 
door ornament for him. Dan didn’t think much 
of the idea at first as he would always decorate 
their home for the holidays, but when Kathy 
presented one of his wife’s old skates in the 
form of a door ornament, he was overwhelmed 
with joy. 

“It reminds me of when we used to go ice 
skating when we were first married,” said Dan. 
He specifically recalled a time when the two of 
them skated at the Civic Arena shortly after it 
first opened. He was a teacher at nearby Fifth 
Avenue High School and brought his students 
along to a public skating session.

Dan very much adores his new door ornament 
as it brings him a sense of joy that Pat is with 
him in his new home for the holidays.

Support for First Responders
Residents throughout campus prepared care 
packages for the Mt. Lebanon Fire and Police 
Departments as a “thank you” for everything our 
firemen and police do.

“I appreciate the kindness shown by our Asbury 
ladies who thought this would be a good and 
delicious way to thank the firemen,” said resident 
Diane Shaw. “I’m fortunate to be a happy resident 
at Asbury Heights and glad we’re able to help our 
community through the special projects we do.”

The care packages for these first responders 
included homemade cookies as well as store-
bought treats.

The residents followed up with a similar service 
project for the staff of a nearby hospital. Five 
large baskets full of various treats were sent to 
different areas of the local hospital. Residents 
wanted to show their appreciation to the doctors, 
nurses, and other personnel for the work they’ve 
done, and continue to do, during the pandemic. 
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Chairman
Anonymous
Estate of Eleanora Thomas*

President
Anonymous (3) 
Estate of Rev. Donald Baird*
Estate of Harriet Dick*
Ms. Patricia Jarrett
Mrs. Maude McDowell
Dr. Christine McHenry
Rev. Roger Rulong*
Mr. Philip T. Sweeney
Ms. Lillian Tracey

Provider
Anonymous (2)
Mr. Frank Falvo
Ms. Glenna McClure
Mr. & Mrs. Sam Sinderson
Mr. Charles Spence

Sustainer
Anonymous (4)
Mr. Conrad Bricker
Mr. & Mrs. Gerald Ellson
Mr. & Mrs. Charles George
Miss Irene Louise Hilaire
Mrs. Leigh Humphrey
Mr. Martin Hungerman & Mrs. Kay 
Andrews
Ms. Pam Kramer
Mrs. Marjorie LaBrosse
Mr. Michael Lore
Mrs. Joyce Magill

Mrs. Wanda McGarry
Ms. Jennifer Morgan
Ms. Jody Mulvihill
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Petruccelli
Rev. & Mrs. Charles Smith

Founder
Anonymous (16)
Ms. Michele Bamburak
Bishop & Mrs. George Bashore
Mrs. Beverly Black
Mr. & Mrs. Francis Bunecicky
Mr. & Mrs. Raymond Charley
Ms. Dorothy Downey
Mrs. Dolores Dunbar
Mrs. Lucinda Dyjak
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Elko
Ms. Kathleen English
Mr. & Mrs. Raymond Feith
Mr. James Fox
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Frisch
Mrs. Patricia Funaro
Mr. August Goellner
Ms. Jackie Grady
Mrs. Kristin Henson
Ms. Cindy Hinton
Mr. Peter V. Hughes
Mr. & Mrs. Walter Jeffery
Mr. & Mrs. Sailesh Kapadia
Mr. Timothy Letzkus
Mrs. Millie Luchini
Mr. Roy Matway
Mr. Dennis Moorcroft
Ms. Kathy Murray
Ms. Phyllis Oates

Mr. Robert O’Connell
Dr. Judith Plowman
Mr. Richard Rabuck
Mrs. Maryann Reabe
Mrs. Ruth Ann Reed
Mr. & Mrs. Edward Reichard
Ms. Ann Slowey
Mr. Stephen Smith
Ms. Maria Spinabelli
Mrs. Martha Taylor
Mr. John Vorko
Ms. Luetta Waddell
Mrs. Corrine Ward
Mr. Scott Ward
Mr. Arthur Ziegler

Friend
Ms. June Albanowski
Anonymous (7)
Mrs. Sally Beatty
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Bennington
Ms. Mary Kathleen Betz
Mr. Roy Bowen
Ms. Susan Bowling
Mrs. Margaret Christopher
Miss Eileen Davis Clawson
Mr. & Mrs. Frank Dempster
Mr. & Mrs. Keith Duffy
Ms. Katherine Ellenberger
Ms. Christine Fail
Ms. Marilyn Focer
Ms. Joan Fox
Mrs. Jennie Gigliotti
Ms. Mary Gillette
Mrs. Erma Henry 

Frances Hamilton Society

Donor Listings
We can’t say THANK YOU enough to our Board of Directors, Residents, Families, Friends and 
Staff for their kindness and generosity throughout 2021.  Many of our donors focused their 
outright and estate planning gifts in support of our Benevolent Care Program - a program that 
secures resources to assist Asbury Residents who can no longer pay full charges for their care and 
accommodations. For this kindness, we are most grateful.

*Deceased

United Way
Is your employer hosting a United Way campaign 
this year?  If so, consider directing your support to 
Asbury Foundation.  It’s easy to do! Simply, specify our 
Contributor Choice Code 308 when filling out your United 
Way pledge form.  This will direct all or a portion of your 
United Way contribution to Asbury Foundation.

Employee Match  
You can make your gift go farther…many employers offer Matching Gift programs. Please contact 
your personnel or human resource office to see if your employer will match your gift. If they 
do, they will provide you with a matching gift form. Please send the completed form with your 
donation made payable to Asbury Foundation.

Save the Date
Celebrating Senior Champions 
Dinner & Silent Auction 
Thursday, October 27
The Westin Pittsburgh

For more information or to purchase tickets, 
call Courtney Kartman at 412-571-5106.

Angel Ridge Animal Rescue 
Residents throughout campus worked toward a common goal 
in providing treats, toys, and other essentials for the homeless 
animals of Angel Ridge Animal Rescue in Washington, Pa.  
This service project was conducted in two parts: the first with 
a focus on felines, and the other with a dedication to dogs. 

Over 100 treats were baked, 
and 20 tie blankets made 
for the homeless pets. This 
service project helped provide 
necessary items for over 20 
dogs and cats. 
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*Deceased*Deceased

In Honor Of
Asbury Staff
Estate of Rev. Donald Baird*

Virgina Betz
Ms. Mary Kathleen Betz

In Celebration of Bobbie Bitters & 
Frank Kirsopp Wedding
Anonymous
Mrs. Dorothea Hadsell*
Mr. & Mrs. Joel Roteman

My Family
Mrs. Maude McDowell

Fenton-Feil Family
Anonymous

Erica Gevaudan
Mrs. Joey Boyles

The Rev. Dr. Andrew Harvey
Mr. & Mrs. Edward Reichard

Ruth Matway
Mr. Roy Matway

Lucy Morgan
Ms. Jennifer Morgan

Jeanne Murray
Ms. Kathy Murray

Erna Rabuck
Mr. Richard Rabuck

Joe & Albina Senko
Ms. Kathy Senko

Joe & Ruth Way
Mrs. Wanda McGarry

In Memory Of
Dr. Thomas E. Aretz
Anonymous

Rev. Donald Baird
Ms. Elva Andersen
Ms. Carol Elder
Rev. & Mrs. John Hartley
Mr. & Mrs. Bill Johnston
Ms. Mary Kay Miller
Mr. & Mrs. Will Stevens 
 
 
 
 

Louise Baldwin
Anonymous
Ms. Betty Hall
Mr. & Mrs. Rob Hoeffler
Ms. Cynthia Karoleski
Lee Mantia
Ms. Barbara Miller
Mr. & Mrs. Bob Shader
Ms. Sheryl Smith
Ms. Diane Strachan

Vivian Behm
Ms. Susan Bowling

Elsie Bilewicz
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Sivulich

Rev. Susan Jane Davies Buell
Mr. William Buell
Ms. Sara Sanders-Buell
Ms. Johanna Slatton-Buell

Peter J. Carozza
Anonymous

Loretta Carr
Ms. Dorothy Downey

Elizabeth A. Cherney
Mrs. Beverly Black

Jim Corbett
Anonymous
Mrs. Joyce Magill

Inez Crawe
Ms. Luetta Waddell

Dolores T. Curdie
Mrs. Dolores Dunbar

Louise Dakin
Anonymous

Ear & Olga Davis
Miss Eileen Davis Clawson

Dorothy DeSantis
Ms. Mary Ellen & Ms. Sharon Coyne

Rachel DeVries
Ms. Ella Iams

Lois Dewire
Mrs. Corrine Ward
Mr. Scott Ward

Jean Duffy
Mr. & Mrs. Keith Duffy

Gene Ellenberger 
Ms. Katherine Ellenberger 

Michele Ellenberger
Ms. Katherine Ellenberger

Margaret Ellson
Mr. & Mrs. Gerald Ellson

Judy Etchison
Ms. Darlene Kvaternik

Hazel Fagan
Ms. June Albanowski

Frank & Kay Falvo
Anonymous
Mr. Frank Falvo

Feith/Stypula Family
Mr. & Mrs. Raymond Feith

Miriam Foster
Anonymous

Darlene Fox
Mr. Ed Dainesi
Mr. James Fox
Ms. Martha Fox

Jerome R. Funaro
Mrs. Patricia Funaro

Edith B. Geisler
Mrs. Barbara Richards

Brian Charles George
Mr. & Mrs. Charles George

Stella Gerrero
Ms. Christine Fail

Anna Marie Giampolo
Mr. & Mrs. Jack Emes

John Gigliotti
Mrs. Jennie Gigliotti

Howard Gillette
Ms. Mary Gillette

Kathleen Goellner
Mr. August Goellner

Claire Guzik
Mr. & Mrs. Frank Dempster

Dottie Hadsell
Ms. Nancy Tetlow

Eugene & Evelyn Hauser
Mrs. Martha Taylor

Ida Heh
Anonymous 
 
 
 
 

Mrs. Gail Jones
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Kocak
Mrs. Marian Lytle
Ms. Susan Malcolm
Mr. Andrew McKenna
Estate of Shirley Mixson*
Mr. & Mrs. Wilbert Patterson
Mrs. Carol Pfaff
Dr. & Mrs. Gary Reck
Mrs. Barbara Richards
Ms. Karen Rivers
Ms. Linda Robinson
Mr. Robert Roman
Mrs. Elizabeth Ruh
Mrs. Selma Schutte
Ms. Kathy Senko
Mrs. Sandra Seymour
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Sivulich
Ms. Janice Spicher
Mrs. Judith Spinda
Estate of Centa Swat*
Ms. Christine Walter
Mr. Thomas Wiedt
Ms. Jeryl Zawilla

Foundations 
& Community 
Supporters 
AmazonSmile
Anonymous (20)
Asbury Heights Independent 
Resident Council
Mrs. Shirley Baker
Bishop & Mrs. George Bashore
Mrs. Elaine Bauknight
Mr. Daniel Belisario
Mr. Lou Biancaniello
Mattie G. Blayney Charitable Trust
Ms. Joan Bombich
Ms. Toni Brannan
Ms. Kelly Brownfield
Mr. Michael Bruce
Ms. Audrey Burgoon
Ms. Elaine Chir
Commonwealth Hospice
Mr. & Mrs. Charlie Cook
Dr. & Mrs. Cleon Cornes
Cuttings
Mr. Roger Davis
Ms. Cindy Delo
Ms. Pamela Dodge
John Doyle Charitable Trust
E.H. Dravo Charitable Trust
The Embassy of Asbury Heights 
Residents
Mrs. Ruthe Fleming
Mr. David Frac
Mrs. Cindy Freas
Jessica Garda Events
Rev. James Garvey
Ms. Kathleen Gaudio
Mr. & Mrs. Charles George
Mrs. Jennie Gigliotti
Ms. Mary Gillette
Ms. Terri Gollinger
Ms. Jackie Grady
Julian Gray Associates
Mrs. Dorothea Hadsell*
Mrs. Barbara Hersh
Mr. Daniel Horgan
The Houston & Murray Family
Margaret Bell Howell Trust
Mr. Martin Hungerman & Mrs. Kay 
Andrews
Mr. & Mrs. Walter Jeffery
Mrs. Courtney Kartman

Ms. Jackie King
Ms. Kathy Kruger
Ms. Darlene Kvaternik
Ms. Diane Lang
Ms. Jeanette Lockovich
Mr. Gary Luchini
Mrs. Anita Maher
Ms. Joan Marcinko
McKamish
Ms. Nancy McSteen
Mrs. Suzanne McWhorter
Mike Ross Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Miller
R. Carl Mountser Charitable Trust
Mt. Lebanon Moms Network
Miss Jeanne Murray
MV Purchasing LLC
Mr. Mike Panos
Ms. Christine Patti
Paul the Orgainizer
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Petruccelli
Pittsburgh Cremation & Funeral Care
The Pittsburgh Foundation
PNC Charitable Trust
Mr. Richard Rabuck
Mr. & Mrs. Spencer Radnich
Range Resources
Ms. Carole Salvato
Mrs. Karen Schardong
A.E. Schopene Charitable Trust
Mr. Andrew Senecal
Sewickley United Methodist Church
Mr. & Mrs. Sam Sinderson
Ms. Eileen Slater
Mr. Henry Slesinger
Mr. Larry Slesinger
Ms. Sherry Snyder
Mrs. Roselyn Sommer
Mr. Vic Spinabelli
Ms. Joan Sterling
Mrs. Annie Rose Swager
SWN Production Company
Mrs. Jill Tauch
Mr. Jeff Thompson
Trinity Tower UMC Women
Ms. Georgina Trunzo
United Methodist Foundation of 
Western Pennsylvania
United Way of Allegheny County 
Virgin Carpets, Inc.
Ms. Darlene Witt
WriteClick Solutions
Ms. Danielle Zeedick
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*Deceased *Deceased

Robert Randolph
Drs. Daniel & Erin Meikle

Frank F. Reed, Jr.
Mrs. Ruth Ann Reed

Cindy Reichard
Mr. & Mrs. Edward Reichard

Marion Rivers
Ms. Karen Rivers

Lois Roman
Mr. Robert Roman

Sally Rose
Ms. Kerry Crawford
Ms. Sylvia DeMarco
Mr. & Mrs. Gerry Girasek
Ms. Eliaine Griffin
Ms. Kathy Kruger
Mrs. Maxine Kruger
The Rich Family
Ms. Linda Maydak
Mr. & Mrs. Curtis Philson
Mr. Timothy Rodgers
Ms. Mildred Schwarz

Jane Rulong
Rev. Roger Rulong*

Rev. Roger Rulong
Mrs. Dorothea Hadsell*

Edwin Ruh
Mrs. Elizabeth Ruh

Marjorie J. Schmitt
Dr. Christine McHenry

Robert Selby
Ms. Luetta Waddell

Rev. Bill Shaw
Mr. Fred Goellner

Malcolm Simpson
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Bennington

Fran & Glenn Spence
Mr. Charles Spence

Vic Spinabelli
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Piper
Mr. David Piper
Ms. Loretta Piper
Mr. Peter Short & Ms. Dana Piper
West Hempfield Middle School

Daniel Spinda
Mrs. Judith Spinda 
 

Helen Strafalace
Mr. & Mrs. Sailesh Kapadia

Gerri Sullivan
Anonymous

Martha Tallis
Ms. Linda Robinson

Rose Thomas
Mr. & Mrs. Wilbert Patterson

Evelyn Vorko
Mrs. Maryann Reabe
Mr. John Vorko

Jennie Wahala
Mr. David Jargiello
Ms. Patricia Jarrett

Joan Walsh
Ms. Margie Bennett
Mr. & Mrs. Charles R. Ellinwood
Mr. & Mrs. David M. Murdoch
Mr. & Mrs. William J. Murdoch
Mr. & Mrs. Gerry Ruscillo
Mrs. Suzanne Steitz

Marge Wallace
Ms. Ann Slowey

Ann Walter
Ms. Christine Walter
Louis Ward
Mrs. Corrine Ward
Katherine Wells
Mrs. Margaret Christopher
Grace Wiedt
Mr. Thomas Wiedt
Vinnie Ziegler
Mr. Arthur Ziegler

Rita Herd
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Andrews
Mr. Rich Arthurs
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Casey
Ms. Donna Connolly
Mr. & Mrs. Bill Findle
Mr. Jason Mann
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick Mann
Mr. Joseph Mignogna
Mr. Arthur Noonan
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Scott
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry Soles
Ms. Karen Wallace

Charles & Barbara Hinton
Anonymous
Ms. Cindy Hinton
Ms. Luetta Waddell

Marie Hughes
Ms. Kathleen English

Sally Hughes
Mrs. Dorothea Hadsell*
Mrs. Maude McDowell

William Hughes
Mr. Peter V. Hughes

Bill & Charlotte Hunkele
Anonymous

John Katshir
Mrs. Joyce Magill

Virginia Mae Kearns
Ms. Jeryl Zawilla

Irene Kessler
Anonymous
Mr. & Mrs. Werner Kohler
Ms. Nancy Mantsch
Ms. Ann Scanlon

Dakota Kimko
Mr. & Mrs. Raymond Charley

Elmer Kimko
Mr. & Mrs. Raymond Charley

Jeremiah Kimko
Mr. & Mrs. Raymond Charley

Margaret Klingensmith
Mrs. Kristin Henson

Elwood & Elizabeth Knepper
Anonymous

Michael Kocak
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Kocak

George Koller
Mr. & Mrs. Frank Dempster

Hugi Koudela
Mrs. Dorothea Hadsell*

Marie Kozolup
Anonymous

Betty Kraemer
Anonymous

Bill & Patti Kramer
Ms. Pam Kramer

Margaret Krieger
Ms. Joan Fox

Rohma Kropf
Mr. & Mrs. Moses Alexander
Ms. Ruth Backer
Ms. Kelly Brownfield
Mr. Paul Del Vecchio
Ms. Donna Ducouer
K&L Gates
Ms. Susie Ko
Mr. Brenden Lampo
Mr. Jeff Lampo 
Ms. Lisa Lampo
Mr. J. Richard Lauver
Mr. Dennis Orsen
Ms. Deborah Rosenberg
Mr. & Mrs. Greg Smith
Mr. & Mrs. Ross Tartell
Ms. Jeanne Walworth

Norm Kulikowski
Mrs. Dorothea Hadsell*

Harold Lauterbach
Ms. Michele Bamburak

Tom & Bid Letzkus
Mr. Timothy Letzkus

Miriam Lewis
Ms. Luetta Waddell

Edward & Rose Lounder 
Ms. Janice Spicher

Edward Lounder Jr.
Ms. Janice Spicher

Loved Ones
Anonymous 

Sue Malcolm
Anonymous
Mrs. Joyce Magill 
 

Frances McAfoose
Anonymous

Albert & Selma McCloskey
Mrs. Marian Lytle
Mrs. Selma Schutte

Mac & Laura McGrew
Mrs. Lucinda Dyjak

Gloria S. McHenry
Dr. Christine McHenry

Carmel Molinaro
Ms. Jackie Grady
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Love

Jean Moorcroft
Mr. Dennis Moorcroft

Ida Moore
Anonymous

Claire Mulvihill
Ms. Jody Mulvihill

Helen Nesbit
Mrs. Gail Jones

R. Wayne Oates
Ms. Phyllis Oates

Dorothy O’Connell
Mr. Robert O’Connell

Harry & Zelma Palmer
Anonymous

Parents
Miss Irene Louise Hilaire
Mrs. Sandra Seymour

Chris Petruccelli
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Petruccelli

Virginia Perrotti
The Crocker Girls

Ruth Phelps
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Elko

Anna Pillich
Mrs. Carol Pfaff

Jack Plowman
Mrs. Barbara Plowman
Dr. Judith Plowman

Kathryn Polasky
Ms. Marilyn Focer

Gerals Potts
Mr. Conrad Bricker 
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It is an enormous undertaking to list 
all the tribute gifts made to Asbury 
Foundation. We apologize in advance 
for any errors in the above listings, 
which contain gifts from January 1 
through December 31, 2021.
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Visit our website at  
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CONTACT US

ASBURY HEIGHTS 
Part of UPMC Senior Communities 
700 Bower Hill Rd. 
Pittsburgh, PA 15243 
412-341-1030

asburyheights.org 
facebook.com/AsburyHeights 
Twitter: @AsburyHeights

To learn more about Asbury Heights, discuss giving opportunities, 
or to make a gift, visit us online at asburyheights.org/giving, or 
please call our office at 412-571-5106.
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